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In order to alleviate the problems we are experiencing regarding the picking up and dropping off of students at the Forestdale School. I am asking that you please cooperate with the Parking Enforcement Officers outside particularly picking up after school. The Officers will be enforcing the signage posted outside in all areas around the school. They will not allow people to park where it is posted “No Parking.” I am asking that parents do not abandon their car blocking the flow of traffic. The plan is to establish a traffic pattern that allows parents to drive through pick up their children then drive out. That is why the Parking Enforcement Officers are not allowing parents to park where it is posted “No Parking.” The situation has been reported to the Mayor's Office and the Chief of Police; collaboratively we worked out this plan. We believe that once a traffic pattern has been established and everybody gets the idea that it is a “Drop off, Pickup area,” it will be safer and a better situation for all.  We need your cooperation and for you to be patient as we work through the process. Please use the parking area in the back of the building if you are using the playground.
Thank you,
Donald P. Concannon
Principal
Forestdale School
781 397-7326


